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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday, 13th July 2020 via Zoom
1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, George Irvine, Graham Easton, Sue Bremner, Aileen Firth, Tom Combe, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillor Caroline Cochrane, Gordon Edgar, and Elaine Thornton-Nicol; 1 representative from the local press.

2.       
Apologies – Jim Stillie, Alisdaire Lockhart and Ian King.

3.       
Declarations of Interest – None. 

4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by all.

5.       
Matters Arising – None.

6.       
Community Police Report – No report as waiting to make contact with the new community police officer.

7.       
Local Improvements – DD suggested that the CC could invest money in local businesses in order to improve the north and south entrances to the town, and paint phone boxes (especially the one at Ettrick Terrace).


AP noted that the benches and handrails at the Victoria Halls have been painted and work on the fountain is ongoing. AP also requested that if any CC members had any other ideas for improvements, they should be passed to him by the end of the week. He also suggested that the planters at each entrance of the town are in need of repair. JT agreed that this is something which the CC should just take over from SBC this month. GEd. noted that the CC would have to ensure that all safety regulations are complied with due to the planters being located along the A7.


DD stated that the chute at Pringle Park was damaged and cordoned off and asked if this is something the CC could assist with. AP believes that it may been repaired since DD saw it but will check if there is anything else the CC could help with.

   
 

8.       
Planning Matters – Community Shed extension: AP was of the understanding that the CC could not submit an application due to conflict of interest but had indicated our support. GEd., however, noted that as we were in support, it was possible for us to submit the application. The Community Shed would fill in the forms and the fee would also be waived.

9.       
Open Forum - No forum.

10.     
SBC Councillor Reports – 


GEd. advised that the CRC’s are almost fully reopen and accepting everything apart from glass and clothes. Restrictions have now been lifted re registration plates dictating which days residents can go. There are still controls in place and a 5 bag limit. SBC staff who were redeployed to assist at the CRC’s are now back in their original posts which means, for example, road repairs are now beginning again.


Repainting of centre white lines on roads from St. Boswell’s to Selkirk, Selkirk to Peebles, and the A7 north of Stow has begun. Edge lines will be repainted later in the year if funds as available.


GEd. also advised that there are still travellers staying at the Victoria Park. This is in line with the Scottish Government’s instruction that all travelling families must be offered assistance during the pandemic due to the risks associated with travelling. Six families are there just now and there is room for one more.


There was an incident at the Victoria Park with boy racers who have caused significant damage to the rugby field and this has been reported to the police. AP enquired as to when the site will fully reopen. GEd. advised that LiveBorders is not ready to open yet but when it does, the travellers will need to pay site fees.


ETN – ETN has been shielding and only dealing with constituent issues.


CC – (Report given at end of meeting but included under this item). CC warned that dogs have been poisoned at the Old Triangle Field and there have also been complaints about kids hanging around in the field. 


AP asked if CC knew who the new CPO is. CC advised that the CPO is Steven Granger and will forward his email in order for AP to make contact.


CC noted that businesses have now been supplied with PPE. There is a Facebook page advertising that Selkirk is open for business again and encourages residents to take selfies in and around Selkirk and to share them using #exploreselkirk. There is also a selfie board in the post office.

11.    
Treasurer’s Report – 


CC account has £3,578 which includes a £1,644 localities bid grant for repairs to the fountain, and a £1,117 residue of Response Team funds. This leaves £817 as general funds.


Last year’s approved accounts are with SBC and we are now waiting for this year’s grant.


The SRT had a total of £3850 which comprised of £1,000 (ring-fenced), £1,000 grant from SBC, and £1,850 from local donations. £2,733 has been spent on Town Centre Recovery and donations to foodbanks.


Blooming Selkirk - £1,350 was spent on baskets and boxes. However, £750 was allocated from the SRT budget as part of the Town Centre Recovery Initiative, and £750 was awarded from the Common Good Fund. Combined with other donations, the account is sitting at over £1,000  which means winter planting can be maintained and can now go ahead with new projects.

12.
Selkirk Response Team – The SRT will be moving to 5 Tower Street until August as the pop-up shops will be restarting in 1 Tower Street. SRT is currently carrying out between 30-40 tasks weekly and the number of tasks has been gradually decreasing over the last few weeks.


GEas. Is unsure as to when the demand for services will end but exit strategies will be reviewed next week and again at the end of the month. Services will continue for as long as people are shielding.

13.     
SHMG – No meetings have been held due to Covid but KL advised GEd. that she and another resident of Buxton had received complaints from horse-riders re the new gates which have been installed at the Common. These gates are weight-loaded and horseriders have to dismount in order to open them.


GEd. advised that the SHMG did not authorise the removal of the old gates and implementation of the new ones. GEd. knows who the contractor was and will contact them to find out who instructed them to carry out the work.


Blooming Selkirk – The baskets are all up and we now have extra volunteers for bowser duties. Some businesses have made donations towards the baskets and hoping to receive more.


The planters are now beginning to fill in and develop. Two plates acknowledging the sponsorship of the casting associations have been organised.


A number of groups and individuals sponsored the boxes along the railings at the Victoria Halls and labels have been added in recognition of this.


Andrew Bunyan has begun work to install the bird bath I the circular bed at the Victoria Halls. Hopefully the plants will survive! Also hopeful that the project of working with the Scouts will be able to restart in the autumn.


Work on the flower bed at Tower Street/Back Row has been delayed as still waiting for SBHA to fix the wall.

14.      Chamber of Trade – no meetings as yet.

15.     Other Reports – none.

16.       AOCB – GEd. is compiling a list of removable assets and is looking for old photos which would show which paintings used to hang in the Town Hall. He was advised to check with Scott’s Selkirk and Grant Kinghorn. TC will check if he has any and AP will ask if Lindsay Neill still has the list of removable assets which was compiled by the CC many years ago.


GI shared resident concerns at the businesses closing along the Low Road and asked who owns the land and if the rents were too high. GEd. noted that business owners found the rates to be too high. The company who own the land which the garages sits on is actively trying to lease out the building.


GEas. expressed his disappointment at the County Hotel now only being run as a bed and breakfast. This change of use impacts on the String Jam Club, Hammerman’s association, and the Rotary Club amongst other aspects of Selkirk. A brief discussion was had as to what a Community Pub would entail but this not something which is viable or that the CC would consider.


GEd. noted as a point of interest that there had been a fire in one of the plant rooms at SBC HQ. This had been dealt with swiftly and HQ was expected to reopen tomorrow (Tuesday 14th July).

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7:00pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 10th August 2020 (time and venue TBC).
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